

Note of Neighbourhood Planning Meeting 1/8/13

Present Michael, Alf, Bob, Liz, Peter, Martyn, Keith

For the record these are the decisions and actions to be taken, including by those unable to attend:

1. **Martyn** to contact **Chess** re Royal Mail costs and options.
2. **Martyn** has already drafted a covering letter to the Questionnaire and will include a clause seeking the involvement/interest of parishioners in Neighbourhood Planning
3. **Martyn** to contact **Tracey** for questions to put to young people re the facilities they use/would like to use
4. It was decided that as Day Centres are provided by DCC, they are outside scope for Neighbourhood Planning. However, **Keith** will contact Sheila Newnham for details of a volunteer run group in Abbots Court so that it can be used for future "signposting".
5. In due course **John** will design the questionnaire layout, based on the Bere Regis model which was chosen as the basis for our template, given the similarity of issues affecting the 2 villages. Using the Bere Regis question numbers, the following was agreed for each of them:
 1. We will use their Qs 1to 5 but not Q6
 2. **Michael** has reworded their Q7 to cover Huntick Road as follows

7. A site has been identified off Huntick Road that is suitable for building 50 houses. This site meets important criteria [do we need to detail?] and it is central to the population of the village. Do you think that site is:

- a) the best site available in the village for a new school..... []
- b) the site is ok but other sites should be considered..... []
- c) a poor choice of site..... []
- d) No opinion []

If you have answered b or c then please provide details of alternative sites that you feel appropriate and should also be given consideration by Dorset County Council.

3. Q8 is to be reworded by **Keith** mentioning our assets as Sports Club, Rec, Village Hall, Scout & Youth Huts, Army Cadet Depot

4. Q9 **Liz** to reword using the submission she made at the meeting covering our own Village Hall

5. Q10 to be reworded in the light of responses obtained from young people by **Tracey**
6. **Peter** to draft a new Q covering the views/needs of older people
7. Qs 11, 12, 13 will not be used
8. Q14 re businesses will be reworded by **Liz**
9. Qs 15,16 will not be used but **Peter** may make a proposal re broadband
10. Q17 **Bob** to reword re future commercial development
11. Qs 18 & 19 **Liz** to reword bearing in mind economic contribution from nearby caravan sites
12. **Q20 on the School has already been reworded by Mike and sent to reach of us separately. As he says, all**

options are covered ready for discussion at our next meeting

13. Q21 **Bob** to reword to cover traffic problems at the Village Centre

14. Additional questions are to be drafted on:

- The Library by **Keith**, once he has Graham Lee`s response
- Transport by **Keith & Bob**
- A final "Catch All" question by **Martyn**

15. **Alf & Bob** are applying for the £7k Government and £5k PDC grants respectively

16. **Keith wonders if we still need another Q to draw out Protecting the Greenbelt/Opposition to Development?**

17. **All** agreed that once our Questionnaire has been drafted it will need review and endorsement by a wider audience before it can be issued to residents

Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th August 7 30 p.m. at the Sports Club - Martyn to confirm venue